DRAFT – 9/14/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

September 9, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

      session at 5:00 p.m. with President Fred Garza presiding.  This meeting was 
      held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room located on 4950 

      McNutt Road/100 Laura Court in Sunland Park, New Mexico.  
Roll Call
      Board Members present were Mr. Fred Garza, Ms. Maria E. Saenz, Ms. Luz 

      E. Vargas and Dr. David J. Garcia.  Mr. Daniel Rollings arrived at 5:02 p.m. 
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Ms. Vargas read the mission state-
Mission 
     ment.  
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


       A.   Superintendent’s Report

Supt. Haugen gave the Board an updated construction report from 

Mr. Boyd letting the Board know the status of various projects.  Those

that are completed are Santa Teresa Elem., Sunrise Elem., Santa Teresa 
High School classroom addition and library, Landscaping at Sunrise and 

Santa Teresa Area Elem. Schools, Gadsden Middle School Mechanical 

Upgrade, and Asbestos removal at La Union Elem. School and Gadsden 

High School.   He said that the bids for Liberty Elem. and Santa Teresa 
High School are due on Tuesday, September 14, 2004.  He reminded the 
Board of the Special Board meeting scheduled on Thursday, September 
16, 2004 to review the bids and accept the bids on the two mentioned 
projects.  He said that the work on the pre-k center by the Administration 
Complex has begun.  Supt. Haugen said that the U.S. Dept. of Education 

Deputy Secretary Gene Hickok was present to speak to the Desert View 

staff and congratulated them on their gain in academic achievement from 

one year to the next.  Supt. Haugen said that the Public Education Dept. 

Student Nutrition Program sent a letter thanking Mr. Giovas for his 

services in training other school districts.    Supt. Haugen also received a 

letter from District Attorney Susan Martinez thanking the district for the 

support provided in terms of child abuse and neglect.  He also informed 
the Board of the meeting by the Public Education Commission that will 

be held in Las Cruces, NM.  
Ginger Berry made a presentation about the Reading Organization based in the Gadsden District.  Ms. Berry presented Ms. Genevieve Chavez with an award for her work in helping students improve their reading skills.
Supt. Haugen said that Mr. Jorge Araujo is one of the five finalists for the State Teacher of the Year nomination and will be recognized at a dinner in Albuquerque.
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Board Pres. 
       B.   Board President’s Report— Pres. Garza commented on the visit by the 

Report


U.S. Dept. of Educ. Deputy Secretary..
Board 

      C.   Board Member—Ms. Vargas commented about the news coverage for
Members

the Deputy Secretary’s visit to Desert View.  She also commented about 

the new library at STHS.
Mr. Rollings thanked the School Board and Supt. Haugen for the 
beautiful library facility and the classroom addition to STHS.
Student Rep.
      D.   
Student Representative – Trey LeFleur gave an update on the student 

activities for GHS and STHS.
Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Dr. Garcia moved to add “Litigation” to 
of the Agenda
      the closed session  pursuant to 10-15-1, H-7, NMSA 1978 as amended to 

      discuss litigation and approve the agenda with this modification.  Supt. 

      Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Mr. Garza, Ms. Saenz, Dr. 

      Garcia, and Mr. Rollings voted yes; Ms. Vargas voted no.  Motion carried.
Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Rollings moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion
     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—Ms. Danielle Hill spoke about grant money that the City of  

     Sunland Park has and would like to use the playgrounds at the schools for 
     community activities.
7.  Action Items
Evaluation
     A.    Evaluation of  Superintendent Policy CBG—Supt. Haugen said that this 

Of Supt.

policy references what was discussed at the meeting in terms of a policy 

Policy CBG

as to identifying how the evaluation will take place and when it will take 

place.  The actual evaluation document will be a regulation to the policy.  

Dr. Garcia moved to accept Policy CBG for review.  Supt. Haugen 
recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   
               8.   Discussion Items
Proposed            
 A.  Proposed Northern Attendance Zones—Supt. Haugen said that with 
Northern
       these attendance zones they are trying to balance some of the schools 
Attendance
       and drawing down some of the population.  Mr. Chavez will work with 
Zones
       Boone Transportation in identifying where the kids live so that 
                                        attendance lines can be drawn.   The attendance zones will be 


established by November 1, 2004.  In January 31st the staffing for each 

       school will be determined.  Supt. Haugen is hoping to name the new 


       Principal of Liberty Elementary by October 15, 2004.    
AYP Report
B.  AYP Report—Mr. Ken Korn presented basic information on the AYP 

     (Adequate Yearly Progress).  The Board expressed concern about public 


     relations and negative news publicity in relation to AYP.  It was discussed 


     that information be sent home with the students.
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Board &
C.  Board and Superintendent Goals—Supt. Haugen informed the Board of Supt. Goals
      five goals that he developed and the indicators for each of the goals.

      The Board discussed the goals.
Bd. Mtg. 
      The Board agreed to change the Sept. 16th meeting from 4:00 p.m. to 5:00 

Change
      p.m.

Joint Use of
D.  Joint Use of Soccer Field Between Sunland Park Elementary and City of Soccer Field
      Sunland Park—Supt. Haugen said that Mr. Suttmiller has been working Between SP & 
      on a joint cooperative agreement with the City of Sunland Park for the 

City of SP
      use school grounds as a city park.   Mr. Suttmiller explained the contents 


      of the agreement.   The agreement will be reviewed annually.  The final 


      agreement will come before the Board for approval after a committee has 


      worked on it. 
Closed 
             9.   Closed Session—Mr. Garcia moved to go into closed Personnel Session 

Session

       Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions,
      for Real Property & Water Right Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 

      1978 as amended to discuss elementary site, and for Litigation Pursuant to 

      10-15-1, H-7, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss litigation.  Supt. Haugen  
      recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Ms. 

      Vargas said that the Board needs to identify the authority that allows the 
      Board to go into closed session for litigation.  She said you can not just say 
      for litigation purposes, you need to say why.  She said she wants this state-

      ment as a matter of record.   The Board went into closed session at 6:30 p.m. 
Reconvened            The Board reconvened in open session at 7:00 p.m.  Mr. Garcia moved to 
      reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 
      motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Adjourned        10.  Mr. Rollings moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 7:00 p.m.
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